Mr. Mark Lynch 122 Maryland Ave., NE Washington, D.C. 20002

Dear Mark,

I think, but I'm not sure, that some time ago I sent you copies of correspondence with the FBI related to the enclosed, on the chance that it might be of some use to you in other cases.

There is only one possible source for the fabrication I quote, electronic surveillance of the USSR embassy. I had been asked by the USIA to challenge the USSR to "peaceful competition" in posutry raising, and I did, and by the State Department to go there and teach them how to raise better chickens, to which I also agreed.

With what they've disclosed they cannot make blanket b1 claim, not at least for what they've already disclosed, so they are embarrassed.

Pehhaps a little stupid, too.

Bestw wishes,